From the Presidency

EU STATEMENT - FINAL

IN THE DISCUSSION ON THE ELEMENTS DOCUMENT AS A WHOLE

1. I am speaking on behalf of the 25 EU Member States and the two accession countries. 

2. Mr Chairman,you have asked us to separate between strategic and tactical issues. The EU would like to repeat three issues that definitely are strategic and that we have stated before in this meeting:

· firstly the need to promote and prioritise R&D focussed on products for diseases that disproportionately affect developing countries, 

· secondly, the need to ensure that these products are of guaranteed quality, affordable and accessible within health systems and, 

· thirdly, the need to ensure that countries will be able to make full appropriate use of the flexibilities set in the context of international legal agreements made in the field of intellectual property rights and public health. 

3. In addition, we would like to reiterate the fact that there are certain values that will frame the EU positions our work in the WHO, in particular with regard to access to health care and appropriate health technologies for all. I am referring to the EU Council Conclusions on Common values and principles in EU health systems. The document singles out values of universal access to good quality care, equity and solidarity.
4. We would like to repeat that the EU prefers a focus on actions that can primarily be implemented by the WHO and the Member States, aiming at a plan of action that is concrete and realistic, and that continued collaboration with relevant international organisations such as UNESCO, the WTO and the WIPO. 

5. Also, we would like to express our view that we should be focussing issues that are within the mandate given to the IGWG by the WHA resolution 59.24.

6. Furthermore, we would like to ask how the secretariat sees the proposals we have made before on additional information. These proposals concerned the global architecture of existing funding mechanisms, information on who is already doing what in the proposed action areas, and whose responsibility the proposed actions would be. In our view, this information would positively contribute to the work of the following IGWG meetings.

7. Finally, we would like to request for information on the next IGWG and the plans on intersessional work and. Finally, we would appreciate to have information on the chair’s plans regarding the report to the next meeting of the Executive Board. 

Thank you

